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
⌫


⌫ 

 ⌫⌫
This issue…. 
  
 New Year Messages 
 Ambassador to Canada’s visit to Edmonton 
 Summary of 2003 ATA activities 
 Don’t miss! ATA New Year Eve Party 
  

ATA Board of Directors 
wishes you a 

Merry Christmas 
and a 

Happy New year 
 

 
⌫⌫ 
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The Royal Thai Consulate General of Edmonton 
Wishes All 

A Healthy and Happy Holiday Season 
 
 
 
Edmonton Honorary Consul Dennis Anderson wishes all members of the Thai community the best for the coming 
festive period.  He further hopes that the peace and tranquility of Thailand’s best traditions and beliefs permeate the 
world in 2004 and bring joy and happiness to those who are now not so blessed. 
 
The Consulate General including Vice Consul Dennis Laliberte and Consul Assistant Sandra Colling also wish to 
renew its partnership with the Thai community and to welcome all to the Consulate General in Edmonton. 
 

Hours of Operation 
 

Tuesday and Thursday:  10:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon 
 

Address:  Suite 200A, 10140 – 117 St. N.W. 
 

Phone (780) 439-3576 
 

The Consulate General will be closed for Christmas and New Years Day. 
 
We would be pleased to assist with visa requirements and other issues.  If these hours are not convenient for you please 
call and we will try to assist. 
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February 17, 2003 

Family’s Day at Rabbit Hill 

 ⌫⌫ 
 

 

January 25, 2003 
Thai dance at the Rotary Club 
  ⌫ 

July 31, 2003 
Welcoming party for the Consul General   
to Vancouver and his staff 
⌫    
 

October 15, 2003 
Welcoming party for the Ambassador 
to Canada and his staff 
⌫   
 

November 27-29, 2003 
Festival of Trees: Thai Tree of Life 
⌫ 
 

November 15, 2003 

Presentation: “Thailand and her 
culture”  at EISA 
    
 

December 5, 2003 
A celebration of his H.M. the King of 
Thailand 

⌫  
 

December 31, 2003 
New year’s eve party 

⌫⌫ 

February 23, 2003 

ATA Skating Day at William Hawrelak Park

  ⌫    

April 12, 2003 
Celebration of Songkran at City Hall 
       
 
 
 
Songkran Gala at Parkview Community 
League Hall 
⌫   
 

March 16, 2003 

Curling Day at Derrick Club 
   

May 10, 2003 
Bowling Day at St.Albert Bowling Center 
   

August 2-4, 2003 
The Thai pavilion  
at Edmonton Heritage Festival 
 

March 28, 2003 

Multicultural Festival at TD Baker School 

   
 ⌫ ⌫ ⌫   

August 24, 2003 
ATA annual general meeting and 
volunteer appreciation party 
⌫  
⌫

 
Summary of ATA 2003 

⌫ 
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 
 

 
  

     ⌫ 
  ⌫    
    
 ⌫⌦   ⌫
    ⌫
 ⌫⌦⌫    
 ⌫⌫⌦      
    
   ⌫⌫⌫
   
⌫ 

   ⌫  
  
  
 
⌦⌫ 
   
  ⌦⌫
 ⌦ 

⌫ ⌫   
⌦  ⌫ ⌦
⌫ ⌦ ⌦
 

⌫    
      ⌫   
⌦ 
 ⌫    ⌫
⌦  
⌫  
⌫ 
⌫
⌫   ⌫
     ⌫  
 ⌫⌫ 
 

 
  ⌫ 
 

  
 

⌫⌦⌫      
     
⌫⌫     
         
⌫  ⌫ 
 
  ⌦⌦⌫ 
    
    ⌫ 
  ⌫⌫
⌫    

⌫⌫   
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News and Announcements 
 
Ambassador Visit 
October 15, 2003  
 

Reported by Sue Thomas 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
October 15th was an auspicious day for the Thai 
community in Edmonton as they had the opportunity to 
meet the Thai Ambassador, Suvidhya Simaskul and his 
delegation at a fairly impromptu dinner set up by the 
ATA that evening to welcome the diplomatic entourage 
to our City of Champions.  His Excellency and the 
consular group, which included Consul General Surapit 
from Vancouver, Vice Consul Prayoth from Toronto, 
Deputy Economic Counsellor Audsitti from New York, 
First Secretary Chatchai and Second Secretary Kriwat 
from the Royal Thai Embassy, Marketing Officer 
Chaiwut from Vancouver, our own Honorary Consul 
Dennis Anderson and Vice Consul Dennis Laliberte, 
were greeted by about eighty members of our Alberta-
Thai community.   
 
The evening began well with intermingling of our 
community and His Excellency’s group of officials 
followed by an impressive array of Thai food 
coordinated by Chairperson On Klassen and Siam 
Restaurant.  Speeches were held during which our Vice 
President Randy Carter provided Ambassador Suvidhya 
information about the strength of the Thai community 
in Alberta and His Excellency reciprocated with more 
global news of Thailand and relations between our two 
countries. 
 
This dinner was partially subsidized by the Royal Thai 
Embassy and the Alberta Thai Association in an effort 
to pave the way for the Thai community to link with 
their motherland through the consular resources 
provided by Thailand and Canada. 

 
 
 
 
 
Thai Educators visit the University of Alberta 
Reported by Anan Kaewmongkol 

On October 4, 2003, a group of nine visiting professors 
from Rajabhat Institutes came to the University of 
Alberta for a six-week training program in teaching 
mathematics at college/university level.  Their main 
objectives were to learn techniques in teaching 
mathematics and exchange ideas and share experiences 
with our math professors.  The group also visited 
schools to observe the teaching of mathematics in high 
schools in Edmonton.   They were from Surin, Sakon 
Nakon, Nakon Ratchasima, Chiang Mai, Lopburi, 
Bangkok, Chachoengsao, Surat Thani and were in 
Edmonton until November 15, 2003.    
 
A second group from Thailand consisting of 22 high 
ranking Thai educators led by Dr. Polsan Positong, 
Deputy Secretary General, Commission of Higher 
Education (CHE) visited Edmonton between October 
22 and October 25.  Seven of this delegation came to 
monitor and evaluate the Teaching Mathematics 
Training program funded by Secondary Education 
Quality Improvement project (SEQI, funded by the 
World Bank) at the U. of A.  Together with 15 
presidents, vice presidents and deans of faculties from 8 
Rajabhat Institutes, the evaluation team also explored 
critical issues related to the management of modern 
universities.  “International Programs” at the University 
of Alberta held a reception for the Thai delegation at 
Alumni House on October 23, 2003.  The delegation 
was heading to Calgary and Vancouver after their 
sojourn in Edmonton. 
 
 

 
 
Recent Activities 
 
 
ATA helps raise funds 
for the University 
Hospital Foundation 
 
See details on page 11. 
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 ⌫ 
   
 ⌫   
 ⌫  
  ⌦ ⌫    ⌫⌦  
 ⌫ 
⌫  ⌫⌦
 ⌫⌫   
  
   ⌫   ⌫
⌫ ⌫     ⌫
  ⌫   
 ⌦ 
⌫     
     
  ⌫
   
   ⌫
 
 
 
⌫⌦ 
⌫⌫ 
⌫    
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Participation with the Community Building 
Project operated by EISA 
Reported by Randy and Sirilak Carter 
 
Siri and I recently joined the Community Building 
(Partnership) Project operated by EISA (Edmonton 
Immigrant Services Association).  The group, which 
meets every second week, is made up of representatives 
from small cultural associations such as ours.  The 
representatives discuss how their associations operate, 
for example, how each raises funds or attracts and 
retains members, in order to learn off each other.  Also, 
each meeting a different group makes a presentation 
educating the others on their culture and association.  
Siri and I made our presentation on Thailand and the 
ATA this November 13.  Our one and a half hour talk 
was well received.  We handed out brochures about 
Thailand provided by the ATA prior to our 
presentation.  Siri talked about the Nation of Thailand, 
their history, Songkran Festival, and the traditional Thai 
greeting.  Based on information obtained from ATA 
newsletters and our membership directory, I talked 
about the ATA, our membership, objectives, events, 
relations with the Thai Government, and our future 
prospects and challenges. 
 

 
Upcoming Activities 
 
 

ATA’s New Year’s Eve Party 
December 31, 2003 
 
Please see page 12. 
 
 

 
 
Change of Address 

 
Troy and Wasana Schlitter 
7915-121 Avenue 
Edmonton, AB 
T5B 4N3 
 
 

Dr. Larp and Ladda Chitnuyanondh 
2724 – 117 Street 
Edmonton, AB 
T6J 3P5 
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Thai Tree of Life 
 

Our tree is in the shape of the Lotus Flower which is
the national flower of the Kingdom of Thailand.  The
decorations on the Tree represent the basic elements
of the Kingdom, namely, the Animals, the People, the
Arts, and Religion.  The base or skirt of our Lotus tree
is decorated as a lotus leaf.   

The first level of the tree (just above the base) is
composed of famous Thai animals – elephants and
Siamese cats.   

The second level of the tree is decorated with
People; People are the connection between Animals
(first level) and the Arts (third level).   

The third level of the tree connects people with Fine
Arts.  Our tree decorations depict the Peoples’ belief in
the Gods of a famous piece in Thai literature,
“Ramayana”.  In this classic tale of good versus evil,
the God Rama fights with the God Devil Tasakana.
The story of Ramayana appears in Thai mural
paintings on walls in major Buddhist temples; which
brings us to level four of our tree. 

The fourth, and highest level of our tree represents
the highest level of our People, their Religion.
Buddhism is Thailand’s national religion.  The little
Buddha image is placed in a lotus flower where the
lotus flower represents the nation of Thailand.  The top
of our tree illustrates the relationship between Thailand
and Buddhism and the fact that they are inseparable. 

And thus flows the Thai Tree of Life as flows the
lives of the Thai People. 
 

Edmonton’s ever-popular annual “Festival of Trees” was held at the Shaw Conference Centre between November 27th and 
November 30th.  The Festival’s Tree Committee had decided that their theme for 2003 would be “Christmas Around the World”, 
and they had asked for the participation of cultural associations throughout Edmonton to submit a 3’ tree decorated in that 
culture’s style.  These trees were auctioned off at an “invitation-only” gala on November 26th attended by Edmonton’s rich and 
famous, with all proceeds going to the University Hospital Foundation.  ATA is proud to have had the talents of Sirilak Carter  
on board for the tree-decorating task.  She volunteered to take the plain little 3’ tree provided by the Festival and transform it 
into a beautiful, lotus-shaped “Thai Tree of Life”.  The ATA’s tree stood proudly among the other trees through the duration of 
the festival.  The ATA hopes that you had a chance to head out and support the Festival, and in doing so, support the University 
Hospital Foundation and the ATA’s fund-raising efforts! 
 

FOR THE RECORD 

Festival of Trees
Shaw Conference Centre, Edmonton

November 26-29, 2003
Reported by Sue Thomas
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⌫⌫ 

⌫    
   ⌫ 

Riverbend Community League Hall 
258 Rhatigan Road East 

(Riverbend Road & 39A-35 Avenue) 
 

   
     

   ⌫ 
 

 
 

 
Don’t Miss Out!!! 

 
ATA New Year’s Eve Potluck Party 

December 31, 2003 
at 

Riverbend Community League Hall 
258 Rhatigan Road East 

(Riverbend Road & 39A-35 Avenue) 
 

Admission: Free 
Cash Bar 

Rumwong, Dancing, Karaoke and Kids’ Activities 
 

                        


